
 

To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19 

August 19, 2020 
General Update: 
Covid-19 Testing:  Last week 12 staff members were tested – 11 negative results and 1 positive.  Staff member 
who tested positive was asymptomatic and is in isolation at home. The employee does not work in the Care 
Center and has not had contact with residents; this will not delay Skilled and Personal Care re-opening plans 
posted on the Dunwoody web-site. 
 
Pet Policy:  According to Dunwoody’s pet policy, residents are required to provide contact information for a 
pet to be transported to an emergency veterinary clinic at any time of day or night.  Please make sure that the 
emergency contact information for your pet is updated and current. Due to the current COVID-19 crisis and 
restrictions on visitors (including family members) in your residence, it is important that this information is 
current in order to assure your pet’s care and safety. If you need to update your emergency pet contact 
information, please call Marketing at 610-359-4601. 
 
Voting:  The actual mail-in ballots will not be mailed to the voter until September or October. You may 
register on-line at www.votespa.com or print a mail-in or absentee ballot from that site.  You can also check 
your voter registration and your ballot status from that site. See more information under Care Center and 
Residential.  If you requested a mail-in ballot for the primary, checked the box to receive an annual mail-in 
ballot, and included your e-mail address, check your e-mail address for notification. Below is an example of 
what others have received via e-mail to keep track of their ballot status.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Care Center Updates: 
Voting:  Personal Care and Skilled Nursing residents who need assistance with a mail-in or absentee ballot for 
the November general election should contact Carolyn Treadway at 610-359-4459. 
 
Residential Updates: 
Voting:    If you cannot print the mail-in ballot, contact Kayla McFadden at 610-359-4601. 
 
Fitness Center and Pool: Call the Fitness Center at 610-359-3514 to schedule appointments. 

• Pool hours are: 8:00 – 4:00 M-F (lunch break 12:00 – 1:00) last appointment at 3:00 p.m. 
                           9:00 – 1:00 Saturday (no lunch break) last appointment at 12:00 noon 

• Fitness Center hours are 8:00 – 4:00 (lunch break 12:00 – 1:00) last appointment at 3:00 p.m. 
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Instacart:   
Reminder: Debbie Sabin is out-of-office this week, August 17 through August 21. For this current week, 
Instacart orders should be directed to Erin Price in Health & Wellness. Please call Erin at 610-707-4898 or 
e-mail: eprice@dunwoody.org between the hours of 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Monday, Wednesday, or 
Thursday.  
 
Travel Update:  According to the PA Department of Health, 5 states – North Carolina, Iowa, Nebraska, Utah, 
and Wisconsin – have been removed from Pennsylvania’s travel restriction list.  The following 17 states remain 
on the restricted list: Alabama, Arizona, Arkansas, California, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Kansas, Louisiana, 
Mississippi, Missouri, Nevada, North Dakota, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Tennessee, and Texas. Please avoid 
travel to these states and any areas that are identified as high-risk.  If traveling to restricted states or high-risk 
areas, you must quarantine for 14 days upon return.  
 
 


